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Some corporate AMT credit refunds reduced under 
sequestration, says IRS 
 
As in some prior years, the IRS has indicated that, under sequestration, certain 
alternative minimum tax (AMT) credits for corporations and refund offset transactions 
will be reduced. 
 
The IRS statement (October 4, 2016) indicates that, as required by the Balanced 
Budget and Emergency Deficit Control Act of 1985, refund payments issued—as well 
as credit elect and refund offset transactions—for corporations claiming refundable 
prior-year minimum tax liability, are subject to sequestration.  
 
According to the IRS, this means that refund payments processed on or after October 
1, 2016, and on or before September 30, 2017, and credit elect and refund offset 
transactions processed on or after January 1, 2017, and on or before September 30, 
2017, will be reduced by the fiscal year 2017 sequestration rate of 6.9%—without 
regards to when the original or amended tax return was received by the IRS.  The IRS 
stated that the sequestration reduction rate will be applied unless and until a law is 
enacted that cancels or otherwise affects the sequester. 
 
A corporation that can claim an additional first-year depreciation deduction under 
section 168(k) can choose instead to accelerate the use of its prior year minimum tax 
credits, treating the accelerated credits as refundable credits. Corporations making 
this section 168(k)(4) election and claiming a refund of prior year minimum tax credits 
need to complete Form 8827. The IRS stated that these corporations will be notified 
that a portion of their requested refund was subject to the sequester reduction. 
Corporations making the section 168(k)(4) election but not claiming a refund of prior 
year minimum tax credits are not subject to this reduction. 
 
 
The information contained in TaxNewsFlash is not intended to be "written advice concerning one or more Federal tax matters" 
subject to the requirements of section 10.37(a)(2) of Treasury Department Circular 230, as the content of this document is issued 
for general informational purposes only, is intended to enhance the reader’s knowledge on the matters addressed therein, and is 

https://www.irs.gov/businesses/effect-of-sequestration-on-the-alternative-minimum-tax-credit-for-corporations
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not intended to be applied to any specific reader’s particular set of facts. Although we endeavor to provide accurate and timely 
information, there can be no guarantee that such information is accurate as of the date it is received or that it will continue to be 
accurate in the future. Applicability of the information to specific situations should be determined through consultation with your 
tax adviser. 
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